STATE OF NEW MEXICO

ENERGY ano MINERALS DEPARTMENT

OIL CONSERVATION DIVISION
HOBBS DISTRICT OFFICE
T v February 13, 1985 HOBBS, NEW MEXICO 86240
’ (505) 393-6161

Rhonda Operating Company
Attn: Mr. Richard Lemon

500 North loraine, Suite 1000
Midland, TX 79701

SUBJECT: Well Repair
New Mexico H St. SWD #13-P in Sec 16, T8S, R30E

Gentlemen:

This letter will confirm telephone conversation between Evelyn Downs
of this office and Mr. Richard Lemon on this date.

The above-referenced disposal well has had no injection reported since
August 1984. Mr. Lemon informed us in December 1984 when we had scheduled
a bradenhead test on the well that it had a tubing leak and repair

should be completed by the end of January 1985. As per today's conver-
sation, the repair has not been done.

You are hereby requested to submit a form C-103 by March 1, 1985,
indicating your plans for repair or plugging of this well.

Very truly yours,
OIL CONSERVATION DIVISION

Jerry Sexton
Supervisor, District [

JS/ED



